Mr John Carter

The Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business and Education Legislation Committee

RM S1.61

Parliament House

CANBERRA   ACT   2600

22 May, 2000

Dear Mr Carter

I write to request an opportunity to directly provide the  Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business and Education Legislation Committee with my views concerning the impact of the  provisions of the Workplace Relations Amendment Bill 2000.

However, the current time frame for the consideration of the Bill by the Senate does not provide an adequate opportunity for the WA Branch of the SPSF Group of the Community and Public Sector Union to make submissions on behalf of our members nor for our members to make submissions directly to the Committee.

We note that it is the intention of the CPSU SPSF Group to make a brief submission on behalf of all Branches of the Union, including the views of the WA Branch.  Once again, however, we would note that the time frame for the progress of this Bill has limited the ability of the union to canvas the views of the State Branches and their members.  In particular we believe the Bill may breach a number of ILO Conventions and conflicts with the thrust of decisions recently issued by the Western Australian Industrial Relations Commission in respect of matters to which our union has a direct interest.  We would appreciate an opportunity to canvas these issues more thoroughly.

It is our view that the Committee has an obligation to fully canvas the effects of this Bill in a comprehensive manner.  In particular we note that the provisions of the current Bill extend beyond those proposed in the Workplace Relations Legislation Amendment (More Jobs Better Pay) Bill 1999 which was rejected by the Senate.  We believe the rationale offered for those provisions now proposed are simplistic, unrealistic and erroneous.  Indeed we believe the effect of the proposed provisions will result in increased levels of disputation between employees and employers.  Therefore we submit that the Bill warrants further consideration than that afforded by the current time frames.

I would strongly urge that the Committee extend both the time frames for submissions and hearings to enable proper consideration of the implications of the Bill.

Yours sincerely

Toni Walkington

Branch Assistant Secretary

